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Burwell Village College Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people  

and expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. 

Burwell Village College Primary School 
The Causeway 

Burwell 
Cambridgeshire 

CB25 0DU 
 

Headteacher: Mr Antony Kern 

 
           28th June 2024  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Over the past couple of weeks there has been a noticeable increase in children coming to school is clothing other 
than school uniform.  Please can we remind you that all children should be wearing school uniform, including 
expected PE kits on Fridays.   
 

 Children should not be wearing cycling shorts to school.  We do allow them to be worn under skirts as long 
as they are not visible below the hemline.   

 Black shoes should be worn (no boots, colours or logos) 

 Socks should be black.   

 Long hair should be tied back and hairbands should be plain and minimal (i.e. no large bows, cats’ ears or 
rainbow headscarves).   

 No jewellery (stud earrings are allowed but not hoops) 
 

PE Kit 

 Plain black shorts or skirt 

 Plain navy t-shirt 

 Plain black or white trainers 
 
We have had a couple of parents say that children have grown out of their school shoes and ask if they need to 
buy new ones this late in the term.  At this point, with a few weeks to go to the end of term we expect children to 
have school shoes.  Most children will not grow out of these over the 6 week summer holiday and therefore they 
will still be appropriate in the next academic year.  Only in the last full week of term, week commencing 15th July 
would we accept that new shoes are not necessary. 
 
Please can we ask that children all have sun-cream on before they come to school (there should be no sun cream 
in school) and that they bring their water bottle (with water only). 
 
Regards, 
 

 
Antony Kern 
Headteacher 


